## **Board of Education Information**

**To:** Board of Education

From: Matt Rich

Date: August 25th, 2025

Re: Certified Staff Evaluation

## **Recommendation:**

It is the recommendation of the Superintendent to approve 2025-2026 new certified teacher evaluation tool.

## **Background Information:**

Based on new legislation passed by the State in July revisions were made to remove the growth component. Along with clarification of the details within the Danielson rubric used to evaluate certified staff.